
 
 

Industrial Forestry Service Ltd. (IFS) is pleased to 
announce that Jim Girvan will be joining the company 
as an associate starting December 1st, 2022.   

As a recognized authority in fibre supply dynamics, 
forest economics and statistical analysis, Jim is 
returning to IFS after a 26-year absence. 

Jim’s career includes work in forestry consulting, pulp 
and paper fibre management, commercial banking to 
the forest sector, and as an industry advocate with the 
Truck Loggers Association.   

He has provided consulting advice to a broad spectrum 
of clients for many decades. Through his association 

with IFS and their staff of forestry, GIS, computing and analysis personnel, he will continue 
to support clients as the industry evolves. 

Recognized as a Distinguished Forest Professional in 2020 by the ABCFP, Jim is an RPF 
that holds an MBA from UBC and a BSc in Forestry from the UofT.  Please join me in 
welcoming Jim back to IFS. 

Jim can be reached at jim@cedarbraelabs.ca at 250-714-4481 or through the IFS Head 
Office. 

 
 


